Minutes for CEPP Meeting March 30, 2009

In attendance: Dan Nathan (Chair), Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Rochelle Calhoun, Terry Diggory, Susan Kress, Kyle Nichols, Rik Scarce, Claire Solomon ’10, and Bob Turner

I.
The March 2 minutes were approved.

II. 
Dan and Erica reported on a meeting they attended to discuss the future of the Mysore, India, pilot program with Muriel Poston, Paty Rubio, Cori Filson, Joel Smith, and Jim Kennelly. While the matter is the province of the administration, Dan and Erica felt CEPP’s presence at the meeting was appropriate and helpful. 

Several conclusions emerged. First, the program may have a director by the Fall 2011 semester, but the Spring 2010 program as been cancelled. Second, in the meantime OCSE will explore expanding the portfolio of approved abroad program offerings in India—students will have to petition to study in India this fall, but an approved programs list is likely by next spring. Third, OCSE will consider developing guidelines for the establishing, managing, and terminating abroad programs. Fourth, the Dean of the Faculty will announce the suspension of the program on the faculty floor. 

III.
The Committee held a lively discussion about the Assessment Steering Committee’s “Goals for Student Learning” document and agreed to explore the document with the Steering Committee at a later meeting. CEPP’s chief concerns include the audience for and the role of the document. In addition, some members were concerned that the document does not adequately accentuate what is unique about the College; others were more concerned with what comes next. That is, how the actual assessment will be done. 

IV.
As the meeting neared a close, Susan briefly presented the administration’s current thoughts on budget planning and priorities.

The meeting was adjourned at 10 o’clock.

Respectfully submitted by Rik Scarce. 

